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Further to Local Notice to Mariners No 050 of 2024  

re: Reinstallation works on Comino pier at Blue Lagoon 

 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners and the general 

public that the reinstallation works on the Comino pier at Blue Lagoon is ongoing. 

 

Due to the nature of the works, the use of the Comino Jetty will be temporarily closed 

between 2000 hours and 0700 hours to the general public with immediate effect and until 

further notice. A flat barge with heavy machinery onboard will be alongside the Comino 

Jetty to assist with the reinstallation of such works. 

 

No commercial vessel is allowed to make use of the Comino – Blue Lagoon jetty during 

these hours. 

 

The Comino Jetty will however remain available to the general public, between the hours 

of 0700 hours to 2000 hours during all days.  

 

Masters and operators of vessels are advised to keep a sharp lookout, proceed with 

caution, and at slow speed (no wake) when navigating close to the above-mentioned pier. 

They are to co-operate with the contractor on site.  

 

They are also to comply with any instructions given on VHF channel 12 and/or 16 by 

Valletta VTS and by Enforcement Personnel on site. 

 

 

Chart affected: BA 211, 2537 




